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	SUBJECT/TITLE
	 Public Employee retirement benefits


	SPONSOR
	Representative Mike Cherry


MANDATE SUMMARY

	Unit of Government:
	X
	City;
	X
	County;
	X
	Urban County Government

	X
X
	Charter County
	X
	Consolidated Local


Program/

	Office(s) Impacted:
	


	Requirement:
	X
	Mandatory
	
	Optional


Effect on

	Powers & Duties
	
	Modifies Existing
	X
	Adds New
	
	Eliminates Existing


PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 414 amends KRS 78.510 to extend the high-three final compensation window set to expire January 1, 2009, for those county employees eligible for the benefit based upon service credit as of December 31, 2008. 

HB 414 also amends KRS 61.510 to extend the high-three final compensation window set to expire January 1, 2009, for those state employees eligible for the benefit based upon service credit as of December 31, 2008, and amends KRS 61.595 to extend the 2.2 percent benefit factor window set to expire January 31, 2009, for those state employees eligible for the benefit based upon service credit as of December 31, 2008, except that service accrued after December 31, 2008, shall be calculated with a 2 percent benefit factor.

	FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
	ESTIMATED COST


The fiscal impact of HB 414 on local government is expected to be a minimal to moderate savings, resulting through a reduction in the local government’s contribution rates for employees’ pensions and health insurance. The amount of savings will be based on the number of qualified CERS non-hazardous employees who elect to extend their employment beyond January 1, 2009. 

Currently, there is a window of opportunity for those non-hazardous CERS members who have at least 27 years of service and whose age and years of service total at least 75, to retire and have the final compensation component of their retirement pay based on the average of the highest three years, rather than the highest five years. Since this window closes after December 31, 2008, it is anticipated that on or before that date, a significant number of the eligible employees will retire.

Based upon an indefinite extension of the current window eligibility period, the Kentucky Retirement Systems anticipates that the CERS employer contribution rate as a percentage of payroll for non-hazardous employees may be .07% less for pension costs and .01% less for health insurance costs. 
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